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Meeting Agenda 

 

                                
 

1. Meeting Sign-In Sheet  
a. Please sign-in.  

 
2. GLCC/DEP Meeting Minutes (Meeting No. 40 on 11/30/16) 

a. DEP to request review and acceptance (see handout). 
 

3. Updates on revised ACM Submitted to MDE in April 2016 
ACM status-DEP/DSWS is meeting with MDE on March 8, 2017 to give the status update on RFP and Procurement 
of Design Engineering Firm.  During the meeting DSWS is planning to have several discussions on required permits 
and review time frames etc. 

 
4. Landfill Gas to Energy System and Perimeter Monitoring 

The 2009 LFGMP included a figure with twenty-four (24) proposed landfill gas monitoring wells.  Ten (10) of these 
wells were installed in 2010.  The remaining wells were not installed due to the delineation of waste at the property 
boundary along the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission (M-NCPPC).  A land exchange was 
executed in 2014 between Montgomery County and M-NCPPC, which modified the northeastern boundary of the site.  
The land exchange was completed on October 21, 2014.  Seven (7) proposed landfill gas monitoring wells (W-12 
through W-18) along the new northeastern property boundary were installed in November 2016.  The 
number of landfill gas monitoring wells proposed in the 2009 LFGMP was reduced due to limited access in 
the forested portion of the site.   Probe # 18 is a newly installed probe on the southeast edge of the property 
and take few more weeks to get normal results. Probe # 28 is on the south side of property next to the 
stormwater pond, and we recently collected gas samples to analyze to see if it's due to the presence swamp 
gas and waiting for test report.  Annual stack testing will be performed in April/May time frame. 
 

5. Landfill Maintenance and ACM groundwater issues 
Regular maintenance is going on as per schedule.  Beginning from April lawn mowing and noxious weeds control will 
resume. Installation of additional groundwater monitoring wells as required by approved ACM report is currently going 
on. Beginning from the week of February 13 to February 27 our drilling contractors will be drilling the wells on the 
Northwest side of the property (well # 16 A/B).  Well development, surface completion is expected to be wrapped 
by February 28.  A total of 12 wells will be installed out of required 18 wells.  The semiannual groundwater 
sampling is scheduled in the 2nd week of March.   

 
6. Update on the remediation budgeting process 

March 2017 Council meeting for the approval of CIP funding 
 

7. Developments regarding the County's consideration of reuse 
County needs in the capped landfill area 
DGS review of energy park (solar panels) 
Need for developing a conceptual plan documents to present to CE (development of plan will be done in the first 
phase or preliminary stage of design needs the procurement of design engineer to prepare the document) etc. 

 
8. Re-establishing regular monthly meetings and an effective means to publish/communicate same to the 

community 
Consideration for 3rd or 4th Thursday of month at 7 pm. 
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9. Action/Follow-up Items  
      Open Action and Follow-Up Items 
      None 
 
10. Summarize New Action Items from the Meeting 
 
 


